Minutes of the Federated Governing Board Meeting of Hevingham and Marsham Primary Schools held at Hevingham Primary School on Wednesday 5th October 2016 at 6.30pm
Present:
Lydia Board (LB), Harvey Bullen (HB), Olivia Corfield (OC), Trisha Creed (TC) (Chair), Wendy Durrant (WD), Sam Gibbons (SG), Vicki Millington (VM), Moira Stansfield (MS), Andrea Loudoun (AL) (Notes)

The meeting started with Claire Pickering, Arts Subject Leader giving a presentation of the arts action plan.

Claire distributed copies of last year’s Arts development plan and explained that she was still developing this year’s plan with LB.  The schools were currently working within the ‘Silver Standard’ of the Artsmark and the overall target would be to achieve ‘Gold Standard’.
Claire explained that Artsmark is a programme that enriches children’s learning by helping schools to deliver high quality art and cultural education.  
Claire went through the Development Plan explaining what had been done to cover each session and how the children had benefitted.  A choir was starting after half-term and the weekly singing assembly this year was being split into the two keystage groups.  Claire is trying to contact more tutors to offer individual tuition for instruments and a visit to an Art Gallery is to be arranged for this year.  Governors were asked to let Claire know of any local artists who may be able to visit the schools.
ACTION – All governors

TC thanked Claire for her presentation.

1.
Apologies for Absence – Robert Burton – these were accepted. Jo Field was absent but no apologies had been received.

Resignations and Appointments – Lydia Board would be acting as Headteacher while Karen Hutchison was on secondment for a year.  Sam Gibbons had volunteered to be a staff governor.  


Vacancies - There was one Trust governor vacancy available and governors had a short discussion on who to ask to fill this space.  LB to approach Peter Simmonds.

ACTION - LB
2.
Election of Officers

Vice-Chair – Jo Field had indicated she was happy to continue in this role.  All governors present agreed.
3.
Governors with Special Responsibilities

The following governors were appointed with specific roles:


SEND/Equalities/Looked After Children (LAC) – Wendy Durrant agreed to look into this role

Safer Recruitment/Child Protection/Safeguarding

Wellbeing – Tim Bannister/Olivia Corfield/Joanne Field 


Performance Management – Moira Stansfield/Trisha Creed

Pupil Premium and PE Sports Funding – Harvey Bullen


Health and Safety – Olivia Corfield


EYFS – Robert Burton

Trust Member/Cluster Representative – Alan Price


Policy Renewals – Lydia Board/Olivia Corfield/Andrea Loudoun

As all pupils now had to be monitored in all subjects, it was agreed that a subject governor would be appointed for all subjects.


Maths – Alan Price


English – Vicki Millington


Science – Alan Price


History & Geography – Alan Price


Arts & DT – Wendy Durrant


Foreign Languages – Sam Gibbons


IT – Trish Creed


PE – Harvey Bullen


RE & PHSE – Moira Stansfield

4.
Sub Committee Members


Governors were all happy to stay with their current sub-committees.

5.
Register of Business Interests

These were completed and handed to the clerk.

6.
Skills Audit/Training Record

Completed skills audits were handed to the clerk.

7.
Edubase Information

The Clerk explained about information to be put on the national database of governors.  Governors provided the information needed.

8.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting


The minutes of the previous meeting held on 6th July 2016 were agreed and signed.
9.
Matters Arising

Safeguarding Annual Report – there was still some information to be included in this.  Once completed it would be made available to governors.
ACTION - LB


The Instrument of Government had been updated and copies sent to all governors.


Norfolk GB Profile – this had been returned to the LA.

Governance Statement – TC had completed and governors had approved this.  This was now available on the schools website.

10.
Sub-Committees

Teaching & Learning

AP went through the minutes which had been sent to all governors.  Governors indicated which classroom visit they could do.


Personal Development

The minutes had been sent to all governors.  TC to liaise with LB regarding assemblies to attend.  TC to meet with OC to update the H&S Plan.


ACTION – TC/LB

ACTION – TC/OC

VM left the meeting

Leadership and Management

The minutes had been sent to all governors.  HB said that the action points from the GB action plan will be discussed at the next meeting.  Attainment will also be monitored at each meeting.


AP asked about the budget.  OC explained that everyone is finding it hard to set the budgets and staffing cuts are shown for years 2 and 3 to balance the budgets but changes in staff often changed this.

11.
Headteacher Report

The Headteacher report was distributed.


SEND – LB distributed a copy of the SEND 2015/16 report produced by Philippa Clarke.

Parental Views - LB distributed notes from the KS1 family learning morning held on 27th September which had been better attended than previously.

SIDP – the schools are using Perspective, an online tool for monitoring your school.  The action plans by all subject leaders will be put into the program and, once completed, governors will also be able to have access to allow monitoring to take place.


LB passed round a letter from Tim Coulson, Regional Schools Commissioner, congratulating the schools on their provisional KS2 results.

12.
Wellbeing

It had been agreed that Tim Bannister/Olivia Corfield and Jo Field would meet and discuss ways in which staff’s wellbeing could be monitored.

13.
SIDP


This had been discussed under the Headteacher report.  The updated plan will be made available to governors when it was completed.

14.
SEND Annual Report to Governors

This had been completed and copies made available to all governors.  A copy would also be put on the hub.
15.
Small Schools Review


Copies of last year’s report and three new questions for this year had been sent to governors prior to the meeting so that this year’s response could be discussed.


OC agreed to go through the questions from last year, making necessary amendments which she would then send to TC.


The three new questions were discussed and answers included the following comments:


Q15.  Subject Leader termly monitoring meetings.


Perspective – make sure subject leader action plans are being progressed.


Looking at attainment and progress of pupils at sub-committee meetings.

Y6 – half-termly pupil progress meetings to monitor attainment.


Q16.  This had been discussed fully at the July meeting – see minutes.


Monitoring government policy and future plans for academisation.

Q17.  Aylsham Trust


Federated Governing Board


Potential federated budget from April 2017.


TC will complete the answers, email to governors for approval/comments and return the review.

Action - TC
16.
GB Code of Practice

The GB Code of Practice had altered slightly.  The amended policy had been sent to governors prior to the meeting.  A copy was circulated for governors to sign.

17.
GB Action Plan


TC reminded chairs of the GB Action Plan and asked them to discuss this at their next meetings to ensure all actions are met before the next review in March 2017.
Action - Chairs
18.
Headteacher Performance Management

TC and MS to arrange this with LB for December.
ACTION – MS/TC

19.
Governor Liability

AP outlined his views of governors liability and how all governors were responsible for decisions made including those decided at sub-committee meetings.  He thought budget sheets should be issued as an appendix to the L&M minutes and all governors should receive information about pupils levels of attainment.  A general discussion followed about information being made available and all governors taking responsibility for raising any queries they had from the minutes of sub-committee meetings.  HB pointed out that these points were covered in the Code of Practice governors had just agreed and signed.  It was agreed that a summary of the budget figures would be included in the L&M minutes.
20.
Governors Profile

Photos had been taken and would be made available in the foyers of each school so that parents and pupils would know who the governors were.


A note would be included in a school newsletter outlining the role of a school governor and inviting parents/carers to a coffee morning to meet them.

21.
Governor Visits and Training

Dates of governor trainings were now available on the governor hub under the Educator Solutions tab.  Bookings for trainings could be made via the hub.
22.
Dates for Future Meetings:

Full Governing Body  (All meetings to be held at 6.00pm at Hevingham)

Wednesday 7th December 2016

Wednesday 15th March 2017

Wednesday 10th May 2017

Wednesday 5th July2017

Sub-Committee Meetings (all held at Hevingham):


Personal Development – Tuesday 22nd November – 3pm

Leadership and Management – Tuesday 22nd November – 5.00pm 


Teaching and Learning – Thursday 24th November – 3.30pm

18.
Any Other Business


There was no other business.
The meeting closed at 8.45pm
PAGE  
1
FGB Meeting


5th October 2016

